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Presidents Message:   April 1st and we have a cold raw Saturday, but 
Spring will be here soon. One can tell by the many activities going on in our 
community.  Check out the list in the next column. The Community Council 
has an Open Meeting this month on the 18th we are honored to have the 
Norfolk County Register of Deeds William O’Donnell. He is going to give a 
talk on the services his office provides for the community. We have had Mr, 
O’Donnell visit us in the past to a good turnout.  If you have any questions 
about your real estate you should attend.  Members of the Registry staff will 
be on hand to look up your information, to insure you’re up-to date. How about 
homesteading? This important document could help you keep your home in 
case of a foreclosure.
		  I want to remind the High School Seniors and those in College to fill 
out the application and get you transcripts to us before the deadline.  Bunny 
Fun Day is Sunday 4/8 noon to 2pm always a great time for the kids and 
this is one of our free events the community council sponsors every year. 
Funding for this event comes from the proceeds of the Annual ChowdaFest. 
Thanks in advance to all the volunteers and the Easter Bunny for making the 
day fun for all.  Just announced the Houghs Neck Street Hockey Tournament 
will be held June 3 & 4th at Brill Field.  More information on page 2 and in 
next months Bulletin.      
					     Happy Easter to all.  Dave

COMMUNITY HAPPENINGS
Seaside Cafe at the Houghs Neck Community Center  

1193 Sea Street
Monday’s & Wednesday’s at 11:00am ~ enjoy a homemade hot lunch, coffee, 

pastry and play Scrabble or Bingo page 7 

Mobile Food Pantry 
2nd & 4th Wednesday’s of the month at 3:00PM

Free Bag of Food - arrive by 3PM  page 7

Quincy Yacht Club ~ Membership Drive
Month of April page 7

Quincy Yacht Club ~ Meat Raffle
April 8th 1 - 4pm page 7

Houghs Neck Community Council ~ Bunny Fun Day
April 9, 2017 - 12:00 to 2:00

St Thomas Aquinas Hall page 1

Houghs Neck Community Council Open Meeting
Register of Deeds William O’Donnell 

April 18 at 7:00pm page 1
Houghs Neck Community Center

2017 Cleaner, Greener Quincy
Saturday, May 6, 2017 - City wide clean up of public areas

2017 Adult Pinewood Derby
Saturday, May 6, 2017 - HN Cong Church 

Friends of Troop 6 page 5

Quincy Yacht Club ~ Mothers Day Brunch
May 14th 10 - 2 pm page 7

Houghs Neck Community Council ~ Plant Sale
May 20th  Church Parking Lot 10am - 1pm

Houghs Neck Street Hockey Tournament
June 3 & 4 Brill Field page 2

Application for Houghs Neck Community Council Book Award
Students must have five or more years of residence. Awards are 
made to high school graduates and college student continuing 
undergraduate studies.  Students continuing study towards Master’s 
degree or beyond college level are not eligible for these awards.  
Application must be received by May 5, 2017 and should be sent to 
David DiBona, Scholarship Chairman, 45 Turner St., Quincy, 02169.  
Further information may be obtained by calling David DiBona at  
617-471-9179. 
To: Houghs Neck Community Council Scholarship Committee
From: (Student’s Name)_______________________________________
Address____________________________________________________
Home Tel. No. ______________________________________________
Parent’s Names______________________________________________
Graduating from (School)______________________________________
Accepted at or attending (College - year of study) __________________
__________________________________________________________

A Houghs Neck Resident since: _________________________________
Enclose a sealed official transcript of scholastic record   

Student’s Signature ______________________________________  4-17

Application for 2017
Now is the time to start gathering the important documents you will  

need to apply for the Book Awards for next years college classes. 

Houghs Neck Community Council 
Scholarship Fund

Book Award Scholarships, presented to students living in Houghs Neck for 
the past five years. The Scholarships are presented to those graduating from 
high school and those continuing their undergraduate education. In 2016 
we presented $7,500.00 to 3 High School Seniors and 5 College students 
continuing their education.
Since 1964, through the generosity of the residents and friends of Houghs 

Neck we have been able offer 500 book awards presented, to over 323 kids 
receiving from $50.00 to $1,250.00 for a grand total of $319,900.00.  

H O U G H S  N E C K  C O M M U N I T Y  C O U N C I L

HOP Over to Welcome 
SPRING and have FUN 

E a s t e r  B u n n y  F u n  D a y
Spring and Easter Related Crafts

Join us for the Giant 
Outdoor Easter Egg Hunt

Photos with the Easter Bunny
bring your camera

Where:	St. Thomas Aquinas Hall ~ Darrow Street 
When:  	Sunday, April 9, 2017 
Time:  	 12:00AM ~ 2:00PM  
FREE: 	Admission  
(Includes Crafts and Egg Hunt)

It is Register O’Donnell’s goal to provide a convenient way for residents to 
learn more about how the Registry serves them as it conducts business closer to 
their homes, saving them time and money.   
Although, Registry staff cannot provide legal advice, they will be on hand along 

with the Register, to answer basic questions, transport documents for recording 
and assist in the filling out of a Declaration of Homestead form that provides for 
limited protection against the forced sale of an individual’s primary residence to 
satisfy unsecured debt up to $500,000. They will also assist a person in signing- 
up for the new Consumer Notification Program that alerts a homeowner when a 
transaction has been made against their property to alert them against potential 
cases of fraud.  
Additionally, there will be on-site work stations that can provide real-time 

status of your mortgage discharge, print out a copy of your deed and provide a 
demonstration on how the Registry’s On-Line Land Records Database works.

Open Meeting with Registar William O’Donnell
Tuesday, April 18, 2017

The office of Registry of Deeds will present a discussion on what a home, condo owner can 
and should do to protect their most valuable asset their home.  included in the discusson 
will be Homestading, Mortage disposition and how to use the online  information available 
to the residents of Norfolk County.  The discussion will begin at 7PM on April 18th at the 
Community Center on Sea Street. All homeowners, Condo Owners and potential owners are 
urged to attend.
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Gifts to the Houghs Neck 
Community Council Scholarship Fund

Memorial or Honorary Donations
The In Honor Of or Memorials printed in the Bulletin each month are from 
your neighbors who give a donation. They may recognize a loved ones birthday, 
anniversary, wedding, birth, passing, letting a friend know you are thinking of 
them or any occasion. All donations are given to the Houghs Neck Scholarship 
Fund.  On June 16th the Scholarship committee will present $8300.00 to 3 
High School Seniors and 8 College Students continuing there education. Since 
June, 1964 they have presented $231,795 to brightest students from Houghs 
Neck. You may honor a loved one or friend by placing a memorial or in honor 
of, with a donation. Please send a request to David DiBona 45 Turner Street, 
Quincy MA 02169.  
The scholarship committee also has for sale the “Houghs Neck 
History” book for $10.00.  Available at E & T Ceramics or by calling  
617-479-4107.

The future of Houghs Neck thank’s you in Advance for your Generosity.

Houghs Neck Community Council
Executive Committee

	 President					     Dave DiBona	
	 Vice President					    Kathy Pavidis
	 Treasurer					     Eileen Timcoe
	 Recording Secretary				    Alda Lyons
	 Corresponding Secretary			   Brian Laroche

Board Members: 
	 Kathy DiBona 	 Amy DiBona 		  Helen Kelley

      	 Patt McCone       	 Aaron Cavin	        	 Nicole O’Hare
	 Tom Timcoe 		  Jim McCarthy 	 Zoe Antonoupoulos
		        There are open seats if you are interested.  			 

email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com for additional information

In Memory of
Shirley Sines (Mom)

9/21/32 ~ 4/24/03

Kerri A. McCarthy
4/21/71 ~ 4/24/12
from Best Friend
Warren Sines

In Loving Memory of
Uncle Buddy Darrow

Love 
Veva & Eric Johnson

In Memory of

Louise M. McDermott
From 

Richard F. McDermott & family

In Memory of
Mary & Bernard McCourt 

From 
Pat Steen

In Loving Memory of 
Bill Darrow 

On his Mar.12th Birthday 
Love Veva & Eric Johnson

                 

Including making his funeral arrangements ahead of time. I’m thankful
that he took care of the details in advance and saved me the added anxiety
of having to make dozens of decisions at a difficult time. And because he
paid for his services in advance, my family was not left with a financial
burden, but with peace of mind knowing his wishes will be honored.

The professionals of Deware Funeral Home took care of all of the details
and helped us plan a fitting tribute to a life well lived.

Call us today to set up an appointment with a counselor and to receive
your FREE copy of our Funeral Planning Guide.

Birthdays. Anniversaries.
My favorite flower.

He never forgot anything.

BVK • SCI • #7a • Job No 27742 • Deware Ads •  4” x 6” • 04/12/06 • V1 • ir

Deware Funeral Home
576 Hancock Street
Quincy, MA  02170

(617) 472-1137

DignityMemorial.com

A Service Family Affiliate of AFFS and Service Corporation International,
492 Rock Street, Fall River, MA  02720, (508) 676-2454.

 

In Memory of
	      Ken Larson

Still missing you every single day 
even more on special days like this. 
It’s been 13 years since you left us, 

think of you today and always.
Love

Wife Mary, Children and
Grandchildren

In Memory of
Eugene Dixon 
From his wife 

Angela Dixon Kaloventzow

In Memory of
John, Mary & Gladys 

Shuttleworth
From the 

Shuttleworth Family

In Memory of
Thelma & William Powers

From
 Veva & Eric Johnson
Judith & Tom Morris

Houghs Neck 
American Legion Post 380

In Memory of
             Esther Darrow   
   2nd Anniversary April 11th                 	
		  From	 		

The Darrow Family

Catherine A. Mullin, passed on 
February 3rd, at age 83. Born in 
Charlestown she lived in Quincy 
since 1977 and worked for Middlesex 
Bank, State Street Bank and before 
retiring, as a secretary for Lexington 
Insurance Company. She was a Lay 
Apostolate of the Aging, treasurer 
of the Connected Catholics of the 
So. Shore and a devout congregant 
of Holy Trinity Parish, Blessed 

Our Sympathy and Condolences are
extended to the friends & families of:

Sacrament Church, where she was 
member of the Ladies Sodality. 
Daughter of the late Gregory and 
Mary Mullin, Catherine was the sister 
of the late Thomas J. Kane, Mary 
Lyons, Martin Kane and John Kane 
and is survived by many nieces and 
nephews. Donations may be made 
to Most Blessed Sacrament Church, 
227 Sea St. Quincy, MA 02169
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Piano Lessons
Experienced Teacher ~ All Ages ~  617-481-9153 ~ 617-479-4107

The Houghs Neck Community Center  
operates under the direction of the Houghs 

Neck Community Council, Inc.  Funded with a 
Community Development Block Grant through 

the City of Quincy Planning Department

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR  
ADVERTISERS ~ THEY SUPPORT US

May 2017 Deadline is  
April  22 - 2017

3

Coupon #1

2 Large 
Cheese
Pizzas
$15.99

Toppings Extra
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #2
2.00 Off

Any Order
of $18.00
or more

Cannot be combined with any 
other offers or coupons. 

Credit Cards are not accepted 
with this coupon

Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #3
2 Fish & 

Chips
Dinners
$16.99

5 Pieces Haddock,
French Fries, Coleslaw 

& Tarter Sauce
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #4
Super Seafood 

Platter
$20.99

Haddock, Shrimp,
Clam Strips, Scallops, 

Onion Rings
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

TIME OUT PIZZA & GRILL
524 Sea Street, Quincy MA

OPEN  Mon ~ Sat, 11am ~ 10pm / Sun, Noon ~ 9pm
PIZZA, CALZONES, SANDWICHES, SUBS
PASTA, SEAFOOD, SALADS & DINNERS

For Fast Service & Delivery Please Call:
(617) 479-2300FREE

DELIVERY
orders over $7.00

FREE
DELIVERY
orders over $7.00www.timeoutpizzaandgrill.com

Houghs Neck  
Garden Club

On Wednesday, April 5th, the 
Houghs Neck Garden Club hosts 
the Combined Annual Meeting of 
the three Quincy Garden Clubs - 
Houghs Neck, Seaside Gardeners 
of Squantum, and Wollaston.  This 
is a long-standing tradition and the 
speaker is Art Scarpa presenting 
Art Scarpa’s Traveling Cactus and 
Succulent Show.  The event will 
be held at 6:45pm at the Thomas 
Aquinas Hall on Darrow Street.

On May 3rd, Suzanne Mahler will 
speak to the club about Great Public 
Gardens of New England.  A colorful 
presentation will take members on 
a journey through coastal Maine, 
Tower Hill, Berkshire Botanical 
Gardens, Elm Bank, Heritage 
Gardens, and several other lovely 
public venues.  This meeting will 
be held in the MWRA Community 
Room at Nut Island, 2nd floor, 149 
Sea Street, starting at 7pm with 
refreshments and a brief business 
meeting followed by the program at 
7:30pm. 

The club is pleased to announce the 
acceptance of its entry in Art in Bloom 
to be held at the Boston Museum of 
Fine Arts, April 29 – May 1.  HNGC 
member, Cynthia Lewis, assisted by 
Susan Boudreau, will create a floral 
arrangement inspired by one of the 
museum’s artworks, which will be 
on display during the event.

The club’s main annual fundraiser 
will be held on Saturday, June 10th.  
This community event, “Springtime 
by the Sea,” will be a garden tour of 
Houghs Neck.  Look out for more 
details in the May and June issues of 
the Bulletin.

The HNGC will be granting 
scholarship awards this year to high 
school seniors, with an application 
deadline of May 1.   For those who 
missed them last month, please see 
the Guidelines printed separately.  

The Club is a member of the Garden 
Club Federation of Massachusetts 
and National Garden Clubs, Inc.

To find out more about the Club 
visit our website at: http://hngc123.
wix.com/houghsneckgardenclub/.

SAVE THE DATE
JUNE 24, 2017
Bill Dunn Jr  

Memorial Road Race

I hope our runners are 
out training for the 11th 
Bill Dunn Jr Memorial 
Road Race held in 

Houghs Neck to honor Bill Dunn Jr 
who was lost at sea on July 1, 2006. 
The run and walk take place on June 
24 at 9am registration is held at St 
Thomas Aquannis Hall. Please go 
online and register at Racewire.com 
or go to our web site RememberB.com  
All funds go to Quincy High students, 
Broad Meadows, Atherton Hough 
and Manets Football which Bill was 
very proud to be a member of.

HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY CENTER 

Jewelry & Ice Cream Monday April 3rd  3-5pm 
Free Always  a good time. Perl beads.  Lots of new beads. 

Movie & Legos Wednesday April 5th  3-5pm.free 

Crafts & Games Monday April 10th  3-5 $2 

Wacky Wii Dance Wed. April 12th  3-5pm .Free 

Science Kids Wednesday. April 19th @ 3-5. 

Explore the frozen world & make ice cream $4 

Playgroup Thursday April 20th @ 10 - noon. free
Age 2.5 & up. Craft, Social & Snack.  
Painting & More Monday April 24th 3-5
Lets get messy! Paint on Rocks, Wood & more. $4 

Playgroup Tuesday April 25th 10- 11:45 free age 2.5 + 
Spring time Craft and social . 

Kids Cooking  Wed. April 26th @  3-5 sweet treats
A social cooking class encouraging trying foods. $4 

Make it Take it Monday May 1st  3-5pm. 
Everything Spring  Always a party. Good Friends, healthy 
snacks & music $4.   

Movie & Legos Friday May 4th 3-5pm. $4 

Free Tuesdays 12-2pm  A free fun "Y" youth 
program.  

1193 Sea Street, Quincy, Ma 
Tel. 617-376-1385 
Cynthia Lewis, Director  

 

SEASIDE CAFÉ serves a really good 
Homemade Hot Lunch. 

Monday  & Wednesday at 11am. $3.00   

Coffee with pastry served. just $1.00
oooooooo 

Scrabble Monday & Wednesdays @ noon 

Bingo every  Wednesday 12:30-3pm.  25 cents a card. We 
serve great refreshment & coffee  

Blood Pressure Clinic Free Every 2nd & 4th

Thursday  9:30-11am. 

Book Group    Thurs. April 13th @ 7pm 

 All welcome Book: Daughter of Fortune, Isabel Allende 

AA Program Saturday 3-5pm. Women's Meeting

Registrar of Deeds- April 18th 7 pm  

Free
Mobile Food Pantry

Wednesday @ 3pm April 5th,19th,May 3rd 
A free food program, please arrive by 3pm for free 

bag of food. Pass the word 
All Welcome Free playgroups  

Thursday April 20th @10am
Tuesday April 25th @ 10am

For more information contact Dawn at 
dcorley@qcap.org 

Kid’s Programs 
Jewelry & ice cream Monday April 3rd  3-5pm 
Movie & Legos  Wednesday April 5th 3-5  
Craft & Games Monday April 10th   3- 5  
Wii & Dance  Wed.  April 12th  3-5pm 
Science Experiment  Wednesday April 19th  3-5 
Free  Playgroup   Thurs. April 20th  10 - 12 
Painting   Monday April 24th  3- 5  
Free  Playgroup   Tuesday April 25th  10 - 12 
Kids in the Kitchen Wednesday April  26th 3-5  
Make it, Take it Monday May 1st 3 -5pm  
Movie & legos   Friday May 4th 3-5  
Free Tuesdays 12-2pm  A free fun "Y" youth program 

YOGA
You dont have to leave the Neck

Free Yoga Class Wednesday 5:15-6:30 

Adult Fairy Gardens April 12th 
Adult Art Painting in May 

call for details 617 833 8575 
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HOLY TRINITY PARISH
Fr.. Bob Carr: Pastor

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat. 4:30pm MBS & 6:00pm OLGC  ~  Sun.  8:30am MBS & 10:30am OLGC

www.holytrinityquincy.com    ~    facebook: holytrinity quincy
Office Hours Mon-Tues: 9:30 am-7:00 pm, Wed-Thurs: 9:30 am-12:00 pm 

Friday office is CLOSED, Saturday and Sunday by appointment

HOLY WEEK SERVICES
Palm Sunday			   Sat-Sun 	 All Masses at MBS and OLCG
Service of Tenebrae 	 Wed (4/12)		  7-PM MBS
Holy Thursday 		  Thurs (4/13)	 7-PM OLGC

Good Friday of the Lord’s Passion(4/14)  Morning Prayer   9-AM OLGC
Stations of the Cross        3-PM MBS

		  Service		  7-PM OLGC
Easter Vigil	 Sat (4/15)	 Morning Prayer	 9-AM MBS
		  Vigil                           7:30pm MBS
EASTER SUNDAY 4/16	 8:30AM MBS	 10:30AM OLGC

LADY’S SODALITY
Lady’s Sodality Meets the first Sat. of the Month after the 9:00am Mass 

at Our Lady of Good Counsel church hall.  Andrea Sault is the Prefect, for more 
information contact her at sault46@aol.com

HOLY NAME SOCIETY
Next meeting will be held after the 8:30 Mass on May 7th at the St. 

Thomas Aquinas Hall.  All confirmed male members of the parish are invited to 
join this group.  Our meeting day has changed to the first Sunday every Month. 
For more information contact the secretary at ttimcoe@comcast.net

Rosary @ OLGC 7PM every Wed. All members of the HNS are invited. 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

We continue to progress in our Religious Education year with all of our 
students. Our students in Grades 1-5 are learning more about the essentials 
of their faith in the Christ our Life curriculum. In Edge for Middle School 
we are finishing the 2nd semester of sessions on liturgy and the Sacraments, 
where we have learned about Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation. Great to 
continue to see so much strong involvement from the middle school students! 
Our 9th Graders are moving through the CHOSEN material this year, and we 
hope to have more opportunities for them to live their faith in the community 
in the next few months and next year in 10th Grade. Save the dates of July 
23rd- July 29th for the Summer High School Mission Trip to Mexico, Maine. 
Signups begun on March 1st and by the time you read this I will have many 
high schoolers signed up! Limited to 18, and we still have some space for a 
few additional adult chaperones. Extensive fundraising will begin once the 
trip has been filled, please stay tuned. As always, find us on Instagram @
holytrinityparishyouth and the parish website. May God bless you! - Brian 
Kirby Coordinator of Faith Formation

THE PARISH NURSES
Sponsors the monthly Blood Pressure Clinic, the next clinic will be held after 
the 8:30 Mass on May 7th at the St. Thomas Aquinas Hall. Stop by and have 
your Blood Pressure check. Certified Nurses will check your pressure and let 
you know how you are doing. This is a free service of the Parish Nurses and 
is open to all. 		 SAVE THE DATE
The Most Blessed Sacrament Church will be 100 years old this year.  The Holy 
Name Society is planning an Anniversary Mass and Dinner for September 
24th 2017.  We are just in the beginning stages of planning, picking the date 
was the first on the adgenda.  If you have any ideas or interesting items of 
the history of the church we will be looking to incorportate them into the 
celebration. Please watch the Church bulletin and the HN Bulletin for 
additional information.   

HOUGHS NECK CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
Interim Pastor. Felix Carrion

Sunday Service 10:00am  
Fellowship Coffee Hour following Service

310 Manet Avenue ~ 617-479-8778 www.hncong.org

FLAVIN  
& FLAVIN REALTY

617-479-1000
Flavin & Flavin 
1085 Hancock St. Quincy Center
Visit: www.ßavinandßavin.com

Complete Real Estate Service Since 1925

Free Opinion of Value
~

Committed to Property Ownership
~

Offering Seller &
Buyer RepresentationSOLD

a century of connecting people with homes

frbobcarr02169@gmail.com

The Seaside Social Club will meet on Tuesday, April 18, in Fellowship Hall 
of the Houghs Neck Congregational Church.  Our guest speaker will be Mark 
Carey of the Mayor’s Office and the Quincy Film Bureau.  Mr. Carey will 
talk about making movies in Quincy.  He will discuss the process involved 
and recent movies filmed in our city.  The program at 7:00 pm is open to the 
public.  Members will have a brief business meeting at 6:30.

The Seaside Social Club
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J.F.AU TO CA R E,  IN C.
895 SE A ST R E E T

QU I N C Y MA 02169
617-328-7102

OVER 25 YEARS OF SERVICE  
IN HOUGHS NECK

FOREIGN AND DOMESTIC  
CARS AND LIGHT TRUCKS

~ BRAKES ~ EXHAUST ~ TUNE-UPS ~MASS INSPECTIONS ~ 
~ OIL AND TRANSMISSION FLUID CHANGES ~ STEERING AND SUSPENTION ~
~ COOLANT SYSTEM FLUSHES ~ EMISSIONS REPAIRS ~ A.C. REPAIRS ~

MON ~ FRI 8:00 - 5:00     
FREE SHUTTLE WITHIN HOUGHS NECK * GERMANTOWN * ADAMS SHORE * MERRYMOUNT

JOHN FEIST - MANAGER / ASE CERTIFIED MECHANIC

$ 5.00  OFF 
OIL CHANGE 

 LUBE & FILTER
J.F. AUTO CARE

COUPON # 010115

Sorry that there haven’t been any 
updates so far this winter, but please 
don’t think that is because we haven’t 
been doing anything!  On February 
3-5th, the Troop took to the slopes 
and went on our annual ski trip.  
There were over 20 of us out on the 
beautiful snow of King Pine ski area 
in New Hampshire.  Conditions were 
great and the kids had a 
blast learning how to ski 
or perfecting their skills.  
Many of us stayed well 
into the night and skied 
under the lights for as 
long as our bodies could 
hold out.  It was a quiet 
ride home after that!  We 
crashed for the weekend 
in Guilford NH, and once 
again a huge THANK YOU to Carol 
and Larry who are so kind to loan us 
the use of their home every year.
The rest of February went by in a 
blur with helping the Pack with the 
Blue and Gold dinner, and working 
our tails off on advancement.  We 
have made lots of progress with both 
the newest scouts and many of our 
older scouts as well.  Additionally, 
we have several scouts that are 
attending Merit Badge University at 
Harvard and working on everything 
from Law to Robotics.
On March 25th and 26th, we camped 
at Lone Tree Scout Reservation in 
Kingston NH.  This was the first time 
at this camp, and the scouts really 

continue to be on 
the second Saturday 
of every month, 
weather permitting.  
Please consider 
donating your soda 
and beer bottles and 
cans to us rather 
than tossing them in 
your recycling.  As 
our Troop grows, 
the money we earn 
is being spread 
thinner and thinner 
and we really want 
to continue to run a 
program where all the 
activities can be paid 
for through the boys 
fundraising efforts.  
Please feel free to 
call if you need a pick 
up! 

Yours in Scouting,
Rob Gordon,  

Troop 6 Scoutmaster, 
617-479-7412

Troop 6 News

2017 GUIDELINES FOR
HOUGHS NECK GARDEN CLUB 

STUDENT AWARD
The Houghs Neck Garden Club (HNGC) is granting awards to graduating 

high school seniors who have been residents of Quincy for the last two years 
and who have been accepted to a school of  higher learning.  Additionally, 
applicants must plan to concentrate in one of the following the fields:  
conservation, horticulture, botany, oceanography, forestry, city planning, 
landscape design, land management, environmental studies, or an allied field

Applications are available from local high school counselors or by contacting 
a member of the HNGC.  Completed, signed applications must be delivered 

to Carol Johnston, 46 Bay View 
Avenue, Quincy, MA, 02169.  The 
deadline for submitting applications 
is May 1, 2017.

Upon timely receipt of completed 
applications, accompanied by a 
written statement of each student’s 
educational goals (students should 
not write their names on the essay 
page), the HNGC Student Awards 
Committee will review and consider 
materials.  Student(s) granted an 
award will be notified by phone or 
mail by May 15, 2017.

enjoyed it.  We had a cabin, but 5 of 
our bravest (or craziest) scouts spent 
the night in an Adirondack shelter.  
This is a 3 sided ‘cabin’ with a roof 
and no front wall.  They were mighty 
cold in the morning, but they had a 
blast!  During the trip, we focused 
on a wide variety of scout skills and 
were able to help Preston Cavin and 
Logan Goins both earn their Toten 
Chit (knife, saw, and ax safety) and 
Brendan Cavin and Brody Gillespie 

earned their First Class Rank.  All 
the scouts also worked hard on 
their snowball skills with one of the 
biggest and most enjoyable snowball 
fights I have ever seen!
We are still working on our plans for 
the rest of the year, but we are hoping 
to go white water rafting, overnight 
hiking, and continue to have as much 
fun as we can.  Speaking of fun, the 
Friends of Troop 6 are hosting the 
annual Adult Pinewood Derby again 
this year on May 6th.  It is a great 
night, and all of the proceeds are 
donated right back to Troop 6.
Our next bottle drive is April 8th 
from 9-12 in Labrecque Field 
parking lot.  Our bottle drives will 

H o u s e   C l e a n i n g  
by H.N. homeowner
free estimates - limited openings  

20+ years experience 

Joe Keenan    617-773-1084 

 

Also doing: painting,  
window cleaning,  
assembly, elect.  

& other jobs
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City of Quincy

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
MARGARET E. LAFOREST

Ward One Councilor  
1305 Hancock St.... Quincy, MA 02169

617-376-1351 (office)  ~ 617-471-1806 (home)     www.MargaretLaforest.com

JANE C HOFFMANN
Hire a Mediator 

Avoid Cost ly Lawyer Fees in Divorce
S e p a r  a t  i  o n  A g r  e m e n t  s,
Parent ing Plans, Mari ta l  Property

Mediation is a confidential Process 
Call for Details.

617-686-9959
janehoffmann@gmail.com

Proud to be a Necker !
That is right, of course you are! Shirts are being made as we speak… Or-
der in advance to be sure you get one. We are taking pre-orders and will 
also have some available on June 6, at the Strawberry Festival.
Shirts are Indigo Blue Youth sizes $10, Adult Sizes $12
Front: HOUGHS NECK
Back: PROUD TO BE A NECKER
Place your order now:
Sizes ____Youth XS ____Youth S ____Youth Medium ____Youth Large ____Adult S            
         ____Adult Medium ____Adult Large ____Adult XL ____Adult XXL ____XXXL  
Shirt total ______ (4X and 5X available to order for additional $2)
Pick up per-orders at The Strawberry Festival on June 6, at the Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church 310 Manet Ave. or by making arrangements with Sue Rheault. ALSO AVAILABLE @ 
The Houghs Neck Yard Sale
Please submit orders to Sue, in person, by 
email hncc@comcast.net or mail order form. 
All Checks may be made payable to Houghs 
Neck Congregational Church or HNCC and 
mailed to 310 Manet Ave. Quincy, MA 

All proceeds go to the Houghs Neck Congregational Church.

Adult Front Kid’s FrontShirt Back

Shirts images for likeness  Shirts are Indigo Blue

GRAND OPENING !

10%
OFF

Any Services
with this ad or mention 

Houghs Neck Bulletin ~ exp 10-31-16

Conveniently Located at  Call to book your Spot!!
522 Sea Street, Quincy MA  617-481-9791

NOTHING BUT NAILSNOTHING BUT NAILS
NAILS & SPANAILS & SPA

JANE C HOFFMANN
MEDIATION SERVICES

Separation Agreements, Divorce, Parenting Plans, Marital Property

617-686-9959

janehoffmann@gmail.com

Greetings Tom & Eileen,

I hope this e-mail finds you well. I 
would like to submit an advertisement 
for the upcoming issue of the bulletin. 
Truth is I’d like to run the add through 
the December issue.  
Like others before me  I’m trying to 
turn a business card into a print ad 
without a way to alter the attachment 
for you. I am not sure if you have the 
ability to duplicate the card? And or  
add some text lines? I can re-write the 
text which I’ve done below but in a dif-
ferent font. I do not have the graphic 
symbol however which I think really 
helps to balance the frame and make 
extracting the information a bit easier. 
The two lines that I think should be 
added are marked *** below however 
the card is attached if you are able to 
work from that. 

Please contact me with any questions 
and Thank you in advance for your 
assistance.

Have a wonderful day,

 
Jane C. Hoffmann

Mediation Services

Separation Agreements, Divorce, Par-
enting Plans, Marital Property  ***

janechoffmann@gmail.com  (617) 
686 - 9959

Bernies General Store
Milk ~ Papers ~ Greeting Cards ~ Groceries ~ Fired Foods ~ Subs ~ Deli ~ Lottery

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

The Bag Lady and More
Purses, Totes, Kids Bags
Character Pillows, Pillow Cases           Marge Colton
Fleece Blankets & Pillows
Children’s Cloth Books
Flannel Blankets

         mcolton1@verizon.net

The City of Quincy has kicked off 
our spring cleaning with the street 
sweepers completing their routes in 
Ward One. The DPW Yard is now 
open on Saturdays for the season and 
yard waste is currently being picked 
up weekly. 

Cleaner, Greener Quincy is 
scheduled for Saturday, May 6, 2017 
and the Houghs Neck Community 
Council, HN Garden Club and Boy 
Scout Troop are already planning 
for their locations. If you’d like to 
get involved, please let me know. 
The Houghs Neck Garden Club 
has already begun their efforts 
beautifying our neighborhood and 
it was great to have them add some 
color to the welcome rock brightening 
our gateway. 

Mayor Koch is announcing two 
major Capital Improvement Plans 
for our City, both of which will 
support projects in Ward One. Of 
particular interest is the utilization 
of Hotel/Motel Tax funds to continue 
the Houghs Neck Maritime Center 
Project. While the boat ramp is in the 
permitting phase and construction 
will occur later this year, funds are 
now being proposed to acquire three 
residential properties; 1303 Sea 
Street, 126 Bay View Ave, 128 Bay 
View Ave and the parking lot at Louis. 
All of these properties are zoned 
Business B and will be incorporated 
into the Maritime Center Project. The 
Maritime Center project has been 
successful in improving the facility 
without utilizing any funds from the 
General Fund as we have received 
grants from the Seaport Economic 
Council, Community Preservation 
and the MA DCR. Just like the 

homeowners who have to adhere to 
FEMA building code regulations, the 
City of Quincy must also comply to 
the same regulations for municipal 
structures. The Maritime Center is 
currently located in the Velocity Zone 
on the FEMA map. As improvements 
needed exceed 50% of the assessed 
value of the structure, we either need 
to retrofit the existing structure to be 
FEMA compliant, or tear down and 
rebuild a FEMA compliant building. 
Using the latest Seaport Economic 
Council grant, we have engaged 
Wessling Architects, a Quincy firm, 
to design a new building. We will 
begin to meet with stakeholders 
to determine building needs. Last 
month, Mayor Koch and I met with 
the Executive Board of the Houghs 
Neck Community Council to consider 
whether they’d like to integrate their 
programs at the new facility or stay 
in their one room location at 1093 
Sea Street. We are just beginning the 
work on this phase of the project and 
I will keep The Bulletin posted as we 
progress. One of the other Capital 
Improvement Projects, I’ve been 
particularly engaged on is the Quincy 
Animal Shelter and Dog Park. After 
years of my daughter Krista asking 
for a dog, many know the story of her 
negotiations that brought our black 
lab Sydney to my family. When I 
first discussed running for office and 
the sacrifices it would mean for our 
family, Krista saw the opportunity 
for reciprocity and asked me to 
“sacrifice” for the family and agree to 
adopt a dog. Ever since, I’ve gotten 
to value the efforts of those engaged 
in our Animal Shelter and appreciate 
the efforts they put in for our furry 

friends. I’ve taken a leadership role 
on this project for Mayor Koch and 
the City of Quincy will be building 
a brand new Animal Shelter and Dog 
Park at 51 Quarry Street; a twenty two 
acre parcel of vacant city land across 
the street from the Sons of Italy. 

The most significant project in the 
CIP is the funding for the Hancock 
Adams Green. With a temporary 
civic space connecting City Hall to 
the Church of the Presidents many 
have been able to better visualize 
the potential for the significant 
improvement this will bring to our 
downtown experience. The City 
Council will be vetting all of these 
projects in detail as we review the 
two CIPs. I welcome your comments 
and input. 

As a Ward Councilor, I respond to 
a lot of calls, emails and Facebook 
posts. One communication I recently 
responded to was from a concerned 
resident after receiving a notice on 
her door that the city is updating 
property data for the Assessor’s 
Office. I thought others would be 
interested in my response. The City 
of Quincy is required by the state 
to inspect houses who have pulled 
building permits. 3D Data is a 

company the City has contracted with 
for this purpose. You do not have to 
let them in your house. However, 
the law states the city must assume 
the work is completed per the permit 
applied for. Info about this is posted 
on the city’s website and there’s even 
a link to where the representatives 
will be working and when. They use 
a marked city assessor vehicle, have 
badges, and wear a reflective vest. 
The staff are all registered with the 
Quincy Police as well. 

Every two weeks, the Quincy 
police posts their biweekly crime 
report. One topic that’s heated up 
lately is vehicle breaks citywide 
including a rash in Merrymount. 
Quincy Police reports that in all the 
Merrymount cases the vehicles were 
left unlocked and minimal has been 
taken. They asked that I remind 
you to please lock your cars to 
prevent these crimes of opportunity. 
If you see something strange in the 
neighborhood, I encourage you to 
contact Quincy Police Business Line 
at 617-479-1212 for non-emergency 
situations. QPD also publishes their 
crime reports in real time and posts 
the information on the City website. 
Happy Spring! Margaret

People Find Houses…

Houses  Find  People

Jane C. Hoffmann
Haven Realty

Award Winning Broker since 1999 offers Trusted Representation for  
Buyers & Sellers. Contact me to schedule a complementary Market Review 
of your home’s value & other Real Estate Goals in my home neighborhood of  
Hough’s Neck or beyond.       

(617) 696-9959 
janechoffmann@gmail.com            www.janechoffmann.com

You’re looking 
at this,

 so are 2000 other 
families every month 

Advertise in the
 Houghs Neck Bulletin 
hnccbulletin@yahoo.com 
or call: 617-479-4107

Share you special times. 
Send your birth,  

engagement,  
wedding or graduation 

announcements, to:  
hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

contact the 
Houghs Neck Bulletin at
hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

check us out online
hougshneck.org
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E  &  T  C e r am i c s
Adult Ceramic Classes ~ Year Round

Make it Yourself ~ Make it for Yourself ~ Give it as a Gift.

Start the New Year off right - get rid of the 
winter blues and join a class today 

AVON PRODUCTS
Avon Representitive for over 40 years

367 Billings Road ~ Wollaston MA
617-479-4107

etceramicshop.com ~ etimcoe@yahoo.com
Hours Mon ~ Fri 9-2 ~ Mon & Wed Evenings 7-9

 

Julie berberan
realtor®

CELL 617-283-2994 
julieberberan@aol.com

My Dear Houghs Neck Neighbors,
     Please contact me and allow me  
to assist you if you would like to 
buy or sell a Houghs Neck home. 
Thank you, Juile Berberan

617-283-2994

QUINCY YACHT CULB 
NEWS & EVENTS

Open daily, to members and their guests. The club is sponsoring a membership 
drive, During the month of April the club will be open for visiters to tour, 
hear about the benefits of being a member of one of the oldest yacht clubs 
in america. During the month of April, all applicant’s will receive a 50% 
discount on the Initiation Fee. 

On Sunday April 8, we will host another Meat Raffle, 1 to 4pm, proceeds 
will benefit the Float Fund.  In addition we will hold additional rafles for a 
60” HD-TV and 2 tickets for a Boston Red Sox game. 

Remember the great Mother’s Day Brunch the club hosted in the past, well 
we are doing it again.  Sunday May 14, from 10am to 2pm. The cost is only 
$15.00 with kids under 10 free.  Bring you Mother, Wife, family and friends 
for a great meal and fun. 

MEAT RAFFLE
Sunday April 8, 2017 ~ 1 pm to 4 pm

Meat Raffle to benefit the float fund at the yacht club  
Additional Raffles $10 ~ 60” HD TV  ~ 2 tickets to a Red Sox game

Mother’s Day Brunch at Quincy Yacht Club
May 14, 2017 ~ 10am to 2pm

$15.00 per person~ children under 10 free

Quincy Checker Cab
Quincy’s Newest Cab Company
“Now You Have A Choice”

617-955-1167
Any Ride From Quincy To Logan $35.00 Plus Toll

“Call Ahead Service For Any Pick-up ~ No Matter How Small”

We strive to pick-up customers in 12 minutes or less!
Mention; Houghs Neck Bulletin ~ Save $1.00 off your fare

OPEN

24 

HOURS

365DAY AYEAR

Paradigm 
Organic  Landscaping
Prov id ing Safe  Organic  Solut ions

781 -964-9373
 * Edging	  *  Spring/Fall  Clean-ups 	  *  Organic  Fert i l i z ing 
 *  Weeding	  *  Hedge  Trimming		   *  So i l  Tes t ing
 *  Mulching	  *  Weekly  Lawn Care 	  *  Vege table  Gardens
 *  Plant ing 	  *  Organic  Weed Control 	  *  Pruning &  More

Joe  Cotter 		 NOFA Accredited

Holy Trinity Parish
Basketball

Sponsors 
3 Championship Teams

The Holy Trinity Parish 
Basketball program this year was 
very successful with two League 
Championships and one League 
Regular Season Championship. We 
had one girls team Sarah Division 
that won the championship beating 
Wollaston Nazarene by 2 points in 
the Championship game.  We also 
had two boys teams that played each 
other in the Championship Game 
very competivie with the Winning 
team also capturing the regular 
season Championship. Thanks to 
everyone involved, Coaches, Parents 
and Players.

Job posting
PCA(personal care attendant) 

or home health aide needed mornings,  
2 to 5 mornings a week for an  

elderly gentleman in Houghs Neck 
Male attendant preferred 

Please call  or Email
Claire Pacchielat 508-395-9746 

clairepacchielat@gmail .com 

The DPW rear yard 
is open on Saturdays 
beginning March 25
7:30 am to 2:30 pm, 

weather permitting,
to accept yardwaste, 

metal, appliances 
(no refrigerators),

electronics, books and 
textiles.

Curbside collection of 
yardwaste begins on 

your regular trash day 
the week of March 27.

Seaside Cafe
1193 Sea Street 

We all know it’s good to get out 
and socialize, especially for seniors. 
We encourage everyone to discover 
(or re-discover!) the Houghs Neck 
Community Center! We are a vital 
resource in your own backyard. 

Stop by Mondays and 
Wednesdays, beginning at 11 am, 
enjoy a homemade hot lunch, 
coffee, pastry and play Scrabble 
or Bingo. 

Bring a friend or your favorite 
family member! 

Food Pantry offers a FREE 
bag of food. On the 2nd & 4th 
Wednesdays every month, We 
look forward to seeing you! 
617-376-1385
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Houghs Neck Merchandise Order Form
Wood Buildings																					                    Houghs Neck Sites Design
Atherton Hough School						      $15.00		 _____			   Journal																               $  8.00		 _____
Harvey’s Wharf										          $15.00		 _____			   Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil						     $  7.00		 _____
Houghs Neck Cong. Church				   $15.00		 _____			   Magnet															               $  3.00		 _____
Houghs Neck Fire Station					     $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Quilt									         $49.95		 _____
Great Hill School										         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Can Koosie’s					    $  3.00		 _____
Great Hill Towers									         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck History Book					    $10.00		 _____
Most Blessed Sacrament Church			  $15.00		 _____	 		  Bumper Stickers
Quincy Yacht Club									        $15.00		 _____			   Large “I  Houghs Neck”						     $  1.00		 _____
Louis Cafe													             $15.00		 _____			   Small “I  HN”											          $  2.00		 _____
Pillow and Tote Bags																                		  Oval “Flounder HN” 								        $  2.00		 _____
Most Blessed Sacrament Pillow			   $19.95		 _____			   NECKA  										           				    $  2.00		 _____
Most Blessed Sacrament Tote				    $19.95		 _____			   Flounder Note Cards 								        $  5.00		 _____ 
Houghs Neck Cong. Church Tote		  $19.95		 _____			   Old Time Note Cards  							       $  5.00		 _____
Shipping for orders beyond Houghs Neck add $3.00 per item except for stickers add $1.00  		  $	________
Donation’s: 	 Playground Fund		  $________	 Rainbow Fund		 $________	 Holiday Fund		  $	________
Donation to the Scholarship fund: In memory of:____________________________________$_________

Membership Year Sept 1, 2016 ~ August 31, 2017
HNCC Membership Per Family	$  5.00		 _____			   Beyond Houghs Neck Per Address	$ 10.00	 _____	

Name:___________________________________			   HNCC Membership Per Family		  $  5.00		 _____

Address:_______________________________________________			  Check total  $ _______________

City: __________________ ST:_______ Zip: ________  Email: _________________________________

Gift Membership for; _______________________________________________________ $ 5.00 ______		
	 Make Checks Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council, Inc.

Mail to: Helen Kelly 16 Madeleine St Quincy MA 02169

Small Sticker ~ 2.00

Oval HN  
Sticker ~ $2.00

Large Bumper Sticker 
~ $1.00

NECKA Sticker ~ 2.00

Houghs Neck Merchandise

Great Hill School
8” X 3”

Atherton Hough School
7” X 3-1/2”

Quiucy Yacht Club
8” X 3-1/2”

Harvey’s Wharf
6-1/5” X 4”

Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church

7-1/4” X 4-3/4”

Most Blessed Sacrament Church
5-1/4” X 6”

Houghs Neck Fire Station
6” X 4-1/4”

Journal ~ $10.00
7-1/4” X 5-1/2”

Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil $7.00
6-3/4” X 4-1/2”

Magnet ~ $3.00

MBS Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

H N C Church Tote Bag 
16” X 16”

MBS Church Tote Bag
16” X 16”

Quilt ~ $49.95

HN Can Koosie’s ~ $3.00

Pillows & Totes $19.95

Great Hill Towers
8” X 3”

HN History Book ~ $10.00
Benefits the Scholarship fund

Wood Buildings 15.00

Show your HN Pride

2016-17 MembershipMartin Aikens
Roberta Allison
Sandra Alty
Jason & Martura Amato
Daniel & Jessica Amato
Anthony Andronico
Zoe Antonopoulos
Ellen Ariel
Mark & Kate Baldwin
Jim & Betty Baldwin
Kathleen & Kenneth Bambrick
Ed & Clare Barrett
George & Carol Barsanti
Beaumont Family
Julie & Bill Berberan
Da Bignami
Bleiler Family
Connie Boudreau
Susan & Kevin Boudreau
Barbara Boussy
Stephen Brennan
Bob & Clemmie Brill
Margaret & Christopher Brown
Stephen Bryant
Judy & Ken Burke
Tom & Bridie Byrne

Lynn & Bob Doyle
Connie & Gail Driscoll
Babe & John Duffy
Bill & Margaret Dunn
Durkin/Canavan Family
Grace Dwyer & Helen Berg
Marie & Kevin Ferrent
Jeanne & Robert Flaherty
Jacqui & Scott Flaherty
Joe & Maureen Flores
PJ & Julie Foley
Robert & Barbara Foley
Mary & Arthur Forrester
Joe & Barbara Frenette
Tim & Lynne Galligan
Bob & Donna Galligan
John & Brooke Galligan
Bill & Jackie Gardner
Rhonda Gaura
Sarah Giaccai & Tighe Troxell
Rich & El Gibbons
Elaine & Michael Gibbons
Brian & Lorraine Gibbons
Scott Gibbons

Betty Bythrow
Paul & Beth Bythrow
Kevin & Donna Bythrow
Rick & Linda Bythrow
Caldwell Family
Catherine Caldwell
Jerry & Andress Caldwell
Frederick Caramanica
Gay Carbonneau
Carol Carpenter
Patricia Carroll
Darline Luggelle Carter
Paul Cassidy
Dawley Chadbourne
Casey Chamberlain
Kristen Chambers Taylor & Rick Taylor
Eileen Chase
Chaudhary Family
Ed Chiasson
Conklin Family
Jerry & Wendy Connors
Jean Conso
Debra Conso
James & Jean Conso
Maureen Corbo
Jeff & Marcia Craig

Bob & Pam Craig
Jeff Craig
Brendan & Cindy Craig
Shawn & Kim Craig
Jim & Nancy Cross
Joan Cullen
Grainne Curran
Damiano Family
Veva Darrow
Vic & Gayle Davidson
DJ & Marie Davis
Dan & Annie Davis
Jim & Alice Deady
Maura Doherty & Stephen Delano
Amy DiBona 
Dave & Kathy DiBona
Helen & Hans Dietrich
DiMuzio Family
Jim & Mary Doherty
Paul & Joyce Donald
Hank & Joanne Dondero
Lisa & Charles Donnelly
Gloria & James Dougenik
Frank & Kathy Doyle

Art & Joan Giordani
Michelle & Jim Goldrick
Ron & Elizabeth Goodman
Marty & Paula Gordon
Rob & Jaime Gordon
Evie & Al Gustafson
Judy & Bob Hall
Carol & Cliff Hallett
Gabe & Jake Hanly
Bob & Marybeth Hardiman
Healy Family
Gus & Rosie Hegg
Ryan & Amy Herlihy
Kathy Holler
Tom & Susan Holmes
Maurice & Mary Houlihan
John & Roberta Hurley
Valerie Jackson & Sue Bartlett
Ralph & Nancy Jacobs
Chris & Lauren Jacobs
Molly Jacobs
Mary Johnson
Carol Johnston
Bob & Lucy Jordan
Tim & Diana Kaes
Christine Keating
Ray & Ginny Keefe
Bernadette Kelly
Helen Kelly
John Kelly & Nancy Sullivan
Cathy & Bill Kennedy
Agnes Kenney
Daniel & Karen Kenney
Carol & Harold Kimball
John King
John & MaryAnn Kohut
Fred & Janice Kussman
Patricia Kussman & Therese Dunn
Jeff & Margaret Laforest
Mary Larson
John & Lisa Leuchte
Janet Lewis
Cynthia Lewis
Susan Lewis
James & Jenny Liebeth
Janet Little & Kevin Dye
Barbara & Tom Logan
Alda & Joe Lyons
Gayle & Jim MacKay
John & Patty MacKenzie
Patricia & John MacNeil
John & Janice MacPherson
Manning Family
Rita Marsden
Doris & Donald Marshall
Ashely Martin
Elaine Martin
Paul & Linda McAteer
Jim & Alison McCarthy
Brooke, Emily & Megan McCarthy
Frank & Sandra McCauley
Patt & John McCone
Donna & John McCourt
Richard McDermott
James & Elba McDonald
Barbara McDonald
Claire McDonough
Richard McDonough
Owen & Jane McElhinney
Tom & Kathy McIntyre
Kethy McKinnon

Rick & Maria McLaughlin
Betty McLean
Tom & Beth McMahon
Luke McNeill & Rick Milne
Heather & Chris McPartlin
Frank & Marlene McPartlin
Frank McPartlin
Howard & Mary McQuinn
Arthur & Leona Mellyn
Doris Menz
Jack & Eileen Menz
Hank & Edie Miller
Jean Miller
Tony & Betty Mina
Jacqueline 	Mina
Joan Morgan
Carolyn & John Moriarty
Veronica Mormino
Tom Morrell
Susan & Jerry Mullen
George & Carol Murphy
Charles & Sally Murphy
Lois Murphy
William & Jean Murphy
Steve & Ginny Nemeskal
Aimee Newell
Gerard & Patti Nichols
Jack & Peggy Nigro
Jon & Kristal Noel
Geporge & Ann Norris
Vincent & Rita Norton
David Nielson & Paul O’Brien
John & Cindy O’Callaghan
Peg O’Connor
Mary & Patrick O’Donnell
Steven & Nicole O’Hare
Laura & Jeff O’Rourke
Harry & Bette Olson & Girls
Sean Olson
Sarah Onofri
Roger & Deborah Ormon
Sarah Paez
Jessica Parlon
Deb & Chuck Parrish
Russell & Donna Patten
Pavidis Family
Fay Picarski
Pick Family
Danielle Pillian & Mark Sahatjian
Joan Plansky
Mark & Priscilla Poli
Kerry Potter
Ed & Pat Powers
Rev. Peter Preble
Bob & Bobby Preble
Jim & Mary Provenzano
Jim & Ann Quigley
Armindo & Jan Ramos
Carole Redden
Eileen Reid
James & Anne Marie Reilly
Renken Family
Paula & Joe Renzi
Richard Reynolds
Jeanne & Jayne Reynolds
Sue & Rob Rheault
William & Claire Richardson
Catherine Riley
Laura Riley
Bill & Margaret Rimovitz
Joe & Chris Rimovitz
Warren Ruska
Sherry Ryan
Meg & Brian Sandberg
Dave & Linda Schofield
Michael & Beth Sergeff
Kathy & Dave Shaw
Richard D. Shaw
Donna & Scott Shuttleworth
Warren Sines
Maurice & Kerrianne Smiddy
Judy Smith
David & Susan Smith
Betty Snaith
Donna Solchenberger
Paul & Lorraine Squatrito
Tom & Maryellen Steen
Stirling Family
Beth Sullivan & Family
Mike & Lisa Sullivan
Dave & Marilyn Taylor
Frank & David Taylor
Eileen & Tom Timcoe
Toler Family
Sheila Tordoff
Vilma Trimper
Wahlberg Family
David & Kathleen Wahlstrom
Laurel Wainwright
James & Janet Walker
Jack & Ellen Walsh
Ted & Carole Walsh
Ted & Lisa Walsh
Patricia Ward
Kelley & Bernie Whall
Patti Williams
Barbara Wilson
Carol Lee Wilson

Elizabeth Wilson
Sheila Wojdakowski & Arthur Webb
Richard & Betty Wood
Scotty & Catherine Wright
Joe & Judie Zagami

Beyond the Willows
Bob Allan
Dick & Ann Beaumont
Jon & Sara Belmont
Pat Beston
Robert Bianchi
Rick Bjork
Carol & Bob Blowers
Dan & Joanne Bythrow
Fred & Pat Caldwell
Maura Caldwell Mullowney
Joe & Eileen Chase
Howie & Donna Chadbourne
Kathleen Clancy
Gail & Bill Cobb
John & Lisa Connolly
Mike & Cyndy Cotter
Sheena & William Curley
Harold Darrow
Ronna Davis
Lisa & Domenic DeAngelo
Dave & Terri DiBona
Noel DiBona
Robert Donald
Bethanie Donovan
Pat Donovan
Winnie Ellis
Barbara & Mike Farrell
Joe “Tex” Fasci
Debbie Favorito
Ed Ferguson
Jim Ferguson
Lois Ferguson Peterson
Jack & Maria Fleming
George Gabriel
Bob & Rosie Gaura
Maureen & Joe Gibbons
Barbara Goldrick
Bill & Ellen Goodchild
John Hacunda, Sr.
Joseph Haletky
Shirley Harrington
Ann Henshaw
George Hilchey
Chris Hurley
Laura & Dale Janis
Veva & Eric Johnson
Dick & Janet Kelley
Ed & Pierette Kelly
Robert & Cheryl Kenney
J. Richard Kenney
Paul Kodad
Tracy Leone
Larry Levasseur
Robert Lewis
Karan & Lee Little
Nancy Little
Mabel London
Edward & Hope Love
Jay & Jenn MacKay
Joanne Malley
Bev & Russ Marcellus
Sarah & John Mattes
Marjorie McAllister
Steve & Maureen McCann Marden
Peter & Karla McCarron
Richard McDermott
Carole McDonough
Martha & Ed McGinley
Warren & Joan Meehan
Douglas Menz
Helen & Toni Mina
Paul & Lorraine Murphy
Doris O’Brien
Tom & Jeanne O’Connor
Mary Pace
Bill Patten
Rosanne Patuleia
Shirley Pearson
Charlie Peter
Rick & Lauren Praetsch
Rick & Pam Praetsch
Gail & Edward Regan
Kenneth & Janet Reynolds
Val Robertson
Elizabeth Sack
Paul & Terri Schofield
Richard W. Schuerch Jr.
Samantha Shaw
Janet & Margie Short
Diane & Dennis Sitkowski
Megan & Eric Smith
Johanne Steinberg
Donna & Matt Stevens
Mr. & Mrs. Don Stroup
Shirley & Arthur Tobin
Al Trotman
Ted Turowski
Chester Walsh
Mary Ann Whitney
Lois Zulauf

FRIEND OF A NECKA ~ 2.00

Louis Cafe

NEW HOUGHS NECK 
MERCHANDISE 

BASEBALL CAP  		                   $10.00
FRIEND OF A NECKA Bunper Sticker 	      $2.00

Available at E&T Ceramics               617-479-4107


